

MINUTES OF THE CHESWICK GREEN RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

WEDNESDAY 1st June 2011

Present George, Margaret, Dot, Ian, Barbara, Lisa, Pete, Brian, Phil R, Paul, Garry and Phil Partridge.

Apologies Pat and Jason.

Minutes from previous meeting

Minutes were accepted but item 6 'The committee' needs typo correcting.

Village Hall

Barbara reported broken paving slab outside large hall, Brian to inform PC.

New tea Urn and 48 mugs have arrived. Ian reported that two taps need replacing in the ladies toilets, Phil and George offered to do this.

Play Area, Shops & Car Park

Dot commented on the increase in dog fouling and plastic bags containing same being left around the village. Also someone had set fire to the dog waste bin on the recreation field. Brian informing PC. There was a lot of broken glass in the youth shelter, agreed we clean it up after meeting. George commented that the grass seed spread on the worn areas were the goal posts were, has now starting to grow.

Subscriptions

Margaret reported that an additional £32 has been paid into the bank since the accounts were drawn up making a total of 306 houses paid. Just over £1000 banked.

Planning Applications

Brian reported that the two new houses between 34 and 32 Saxonwood Road remain unfinished and are causing concern to neighbours.

Magazine and Website

Nothing to report.

Party In The Park

Dot is booking the skip. Margaret has ordered the meat. Prices agreed are Burger £2.20, Large Hotdog £1.20, Small Hot Dog 60p, Cans of pop 50p.

Public liability insurance has been renewed and a copy has been sent to the parish council.

Paul is doing the risk assessment on the day which should be in line with last years of which a copy has been sent to the parish council as requested.

Phil R said he would inform the local police and request a visit/police presence.

Phil P said he will once again provide the lighting that was so effective last year.

Paul is getting coloured PVC tape to identify the gazebos so that correct poles get packed with correct gazebo this year.

It was agreed that helpers would meet at 12.00pm lunch time to start setting up.

It was decided to arrange the gazebos to provide more room within the enclosed area as last year people were spread well away from the centre area.

George reported that Tea cups, Bouncy Castle and Ice Cream van were confirmed.

Raffle prizes from The Saxon, Nandos, Bangla plus voucher from the window cleaner, something from Landrover (not a Landrover) and 2 coach trip tickets.

It was agreed that we have a meeting at the Saxon on Wednesday 29th June at 8.00pm to finalise any last minute items.

Police Matters - Nothing to report

Coach Trip

Margaret has booked a luxury coach with Johnson's for a trip to Cambridge on Saturday 10th September. It was agreed that tickets would need to be purchased rather than reserved this time.

AOB

The position of a waste bin on the corner of Willow Drive had been the cause for concern.

Meeting closed at 9.40pm – Next meeting arranged for Wednesday 29th June (informal)
Next full meeting on Wednesday 6th July.